ISM/TEM/Parents/Letters/Yr 7 set changes March 21



22<sup>nd</sup> March 2021

## Dear Parent/Carer

Following our letter to you in November regarding the baseline tests that all Year 7 pupils would be sitting for English, Mathematics and Science, I am writing to inform you that the planned set changes will now take place after the Easter break starting on Monday 19th April.

As you are aware, SATS were cancelled due to COVID-19 and the only information we received from your child's primary school was whether your child was below, at or above expected level.

The data from the baseline tests undertaken in school, along with the work completed by pupils before, during and after lockdown, have been taken into account to ensure that pupils are now placed in the appropriate set. These sets will also allow us to focus work more specifically to your child's needs which will hopefully enable them to maximise their potential.

We will be printing a new timetable for all Year 7 pupils for them to take home in the final week of term.

Should you have any queries or concerns regarding the above, please contact your child's Head of House.

Yours sincerely

Mr I Smith **Headteacher** 





